
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA- SPECIAL
Notice is hereby given that the Public Safety Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will

hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Wednesday, December 16, 2015 @ 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)
Michael Engelberger, Regina Hirsch, Tim Swadley, Scott Truehl, and
Donna Olson (ex-officio)

* Note-For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall building (including the elevator door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to
enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the east side of City Hall (the planning department door). If you are physically
challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.

Item # CALL TO ORDER

1. Communications

2. Approval of the November 19, 2015 minutes

Item # OLD BUSINESS

None

Item # NEW BUSINESS

3. Discussion of outdoor furnace use at 556 E Main St

4. Discussion regarding sidewalk ramp snow removal

Item # FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

- Alcohol Best Practices
- Parking Issues on Main Street

ADJOURNMENT
cc. Mayor Olson, Department Heads, Council, Attorney Matt Dregne, Library Clerical Asst., Receptionists Stoughton Newspapers/Wisc State
Journal *Note: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council. Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b)to consider the
licensing of a person, then reopen for regular course of business.





 


 


 


OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA- SPECIAL 
Notice is hereby given that the Public Safety Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will 


hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below. 


 Meeting of the: 
Date /Time: 
Location: 


Members: 


PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 


Wednesday, December 16, 2015 @ 6:00 p.m. 
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)  
Michael Engelberger, Regina Hirsch, Tim Swadley, Scott Truehl, and  
Donna Olson (ex-officio) 
  


* Note-For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall building (including the elevator door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m.  If you need to 
enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the east side of City Hall (the planning department door).  If you are physically 


challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m. 


 


Item #   CALL TO ORDER  


  


 1. Communications 


 


2. Approval of the November 19, 2015 minutes 


 


Item #   OLD BUSINESS  


 


 None 


 


Item #   NEW BUSINESS  


  


 3. Discussion of outdoor furnace use at 556 E Main St 


 


 4. Discussion regarding sidewalk ramp snow removal 


  


 


Item #   FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS  


 


- Alcohol Best Practices 


- Parking Issues on Main Street 


    


   ADJOURNMENT 
cc.   Mayor Olson, Department Heads, Council, Attorney Matt Dregne, Library Clerical Asst., Receptionists Stoughton Newspapers/Wisc State 


Journal    *Note: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council. Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b)to consider the 


licensing of a person, then reopen for regular course of business. 








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, November 19, 2015
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Chair, Michael Engelberger, Alderpersons, Regina Hirsch, Scott Truehl, Tim Swadley,
and Mayor Donna Olson


Guests: Greg Leck, Sherry Johnson, and Laura Anderson


Call to Order: Chair Engelberger called the meeting to order at 5:01 p.m.


Communications: None


Approval of the October 28, 2015 Public Safety Minutes :


Motion by Truehl, to approve the minutes of the October 28, 2015 Public Safety Meetings,
second by Swadley. Motion carried 5-0


Application for an Operator License: Johnson, Sherry


Sherry Johnson addressed the committee regarding the denial for her application to receive
an Operator license. Chief Leck noted that he denied the application due to an unpardoned
felony charge that occurred 20 years prior. Hirsch stated that as long as she had completed
all of her required courses with any charge that her application shouldn’t be denied for a
conviction from 20 years ago.


Motion by Swadley, to approve the application for an Operator License: Johnson, Sherry,
second by Hirsch. Motion failed 3-2, with Engelberger, Truehl and Mayor Olson voting noe.


Request to review potential traffic conflicts at 400 S Van Buren Street


Chief Leck explained to the committee that this address is the site of a potential new
apartment complex and that the Planning Commission had referred this item to the Public
Safety Committee for its input. Committee discussion centered around potential
parking/traffic problems with the creation of this new building. Chief Leck explained that he
has no current concerns with the parking or traffic, although the traffic may become
congested at certain times of the day. The committee couldn’t see any potential traffic or
parking problems at this time, but can’t truly assess the problem until the construction is
complete.


Motion by Truehl, to approve the current building plan along with the installation of
sidewalks, second by Swadley. Motion carried 5-0.


Request to review parking issues/ concerns at Main Street


Engelberger stated that this request had come from the Yahara River Co-op Grocery Store
regarding the on-street parking in front of the store. Laura Anderson, a representative from
the grocery store stated the she has had many customers complain about the lack of
parking in front of the store. She also proposed that three parking stalls in front of the store
be restricted to thirty minute parking only. Committee discussion continued regarding this
potential change. The committee decided to discuss this issue further after the new year
with the other business owners, from that block, and to also direct City staff to draft an
preliminary parking ordinance for committee review.







Future agenda items:


-Neighborhood Watch Procedures


- Best Practices for Temporary Liquor Licenses


-Sidewalk specifications


Adjournment


Motion by Truehl, to adjourn the meeting of the Public Safety Committee, second by
Swadley. Motion carried 5-0. The meeting of the Public Safety Committee adjourned at 6:26
p.m.
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CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR


PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


Date: December 4, 2015


To: Public Safety Committee


From: Rodney J. Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


Michael P. Stacey
Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner


Subject: Agenda Item for the Public Safety Committee.


1. Chris Overson requests to discuss the use of an outdoor furnace at 556 E. Main Street


In May 2015, the City Council created an ordinance banning outdoor furnaces unless existing
furnaces met certain specific conditions. As the Council deliberated on this change, City
Attorney Dregne reported to the Council that a sunset was not necessary since this is a matter
of public health and safety. The ordinance was adopted with conditions for existing furnaces.


We sent letters to the 2 property owner’s that have outdoor furnaces in May and July outlining
the changes. In the Fall, Mr. Overson met with us and indicated he had a supply of wood that
he had purchased and wished to be able to use that stock this heating season since he had
already made that investment. We suggested he write a letter to the City requesting such
consideration but we did not believe his installation met the required exceptions to allow its
continued use. He did not suggest that the chimney had always met the height requirement
rather he stated he could meet the requirements. This is now the only outdoor furnace within
the City.


In November we received an email from Mr. Overson regarding a letter that was sent to us in
September. After some research, we found that the email had been sent in September, but
ended up in a spam folder. Therefore, his letter is now available for consideration.


Mr. Overson contends his outdoor furnace should be allowed because it meets all the
requirements of the amended Fire Prevention and Protection Ordinance (provided). Mr.
Overson contends that the chimney stack has always met the minimum 20-foot requirement
and that he removes a section after winter to clean and maintain the furnace.
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Based on pictures, staff does not believe the chimney stack has ever met the now required 20-
foot minimum. It is our position that the chimney was altered after the adoption of the
ordinance to a height greater than 20 feet.


The intent of this item is for the Committee to make a finding whether the alteration was made
before or after the ordinance was adopted.







To Whom This May Concern,


I am writing today to discuss my outdoor wood furnace at 556 East Main St.


I received a letter stating that outdoor furnaces that don’t meet the necessary requirements will 
not be allowed to be used.


My unit meets all the requirements.  Currently the units exhaust pipe doesn't stand 20 feet tall 
and the only reason is because it is removed every spring for cleaning and not reinstalled until 
the unit is ready to be turned back on.  Cleaning is a requirement of any equipment.


The unit meets all the requirements outlined and we currently have approx. $3,000 of wood that 
was purchased for this winter season.


There are 3 businesses at this location that are relying on this heat to run their business.


We, as a business that is dedicated to making the city a better place, want to make sure that we 
are not receiving further letters stating that we can’t use the wood furnace.


We understand the city and their attorney’s desire to remove these units from use.


But to send a letter with no sunset is not an acceptable measure to stop them from being used.


There is no time to find another source of heat and there is a surplus of purchased wood that 
has one purpose and that is to burn for heat.


I am available to meet to discuss further.


Please send me a notice that you have received this letter and that our business can continue to 
be conducted as previously approved.


Thank you,


Operations Manager
POC, LLC
(608) 205-9557















CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR


PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


July 2, 2015
POC LLC
PO Box 26
Stoughton, WI. 53589


Re: OUTDOOR FIRE FURNACE AT 556 E. MAIN STREET, STOUGHTON.


Dear Property Owner:


On May 12, 2015 the Stoughton Common Council approved an ordinance prohibiting outdoor fired
furnaces. The ordinance reads as follows:


Section 26-43 Outdoor fired furnaces prohibited.


a) Definition. "Outdoor fired furnace" means a fired furnace, stove or boiler that is not


located within a building intended for habitation by humans or domestic animals.


b) Purpose. Outdoor fired furnaces are designed to maintain fire over long periods of time


and are designed to operate at low temperatures when not heating. They frequently


have a lower chimney height than an indoor stove. Restricted air-flow at low operating


temperatures can cause smoldering which results in excessive smoke. This smoke can


cause both acute and chronic health problems if nearby residents are exposed in densely


populated areas and can be a nuisance to the public. The purpose of this ordinance is to


protect the public health and reduce the potential public nuisance.


c) No person shall install, use or maintain an outdoor fired furnace in the city limits unless


the burning is specifically permitted by this ordinance.


d) Enforcement. The building inspector, or his or her designee, shall enforce this


ordinance.


e) Any person who violates any provision of this ordinance shall be fined according to


section 1-3 of the Code including applicable court costs.







f) Exemptions. Notwithstanding subsection c) of this ordinance, outdoor fired furnaces


may be operated within the city limits provided all of the following conditions apply:


1) The outdoor fired furnace was installed prior to the effective date of this section,


following the issuance of a valid City of Stoughton building permit.


2) The only materials that may be burned in the outdoor fired furnace are clean


wood, corn and wood pellets pre-manufactured for the purpose of burning in an


outdoor fired furnace.


3) The outdoor fired furnace’s chimney must extend at least twenty (20) feet above


ground level.


No outdoor fired furnaces allowed under subsection f) of this ordinance may be
enlarged, extended, replaced, or reestablished.


The ordinance was adopted for health and safety reasons. We have determined that your outdoor
furnace does not meet the chimney height requirement of 20 feet above ground level. According to
this ordinance, the existing outdoor fired furnace must not be used or maintained.


The outdoor fired furnace must not be used or maintained or you may be subject to a penalty per
municipal code section 1-3. Each day of violation may be considered a separate violation.


I am available to discuss this matter at 608-646-0421.


Sincerely,
City of Stoughton


Michael P. Stacey


Michael P. Stacey
Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner
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Lana Kropf 


Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 


From: Michael Engeiberger 
Monday, November 23, 2015 4:31 PM 
John Morgan 
Karl Manthe; Greg Leek; Thomas Majewski; Vickie Erdahi; Lana Kropf 
FW: Thanks 


Thanks Dohn^ I w i l l send t h i s t o the Pub l i c Works and Pub l i c Safe ty Committee's t o review. I 
b e l i e v e i t i s t h e p r o p e r t y owners r e s p o n s i b i l i t y t o remove the snow and i c e . You are r i g h t 
t h a t i t should be kept c l e a r and safe f o r pedes t r ian t r a f f i c . This may be an enforcement 
i s sue . I w i l l pass i t on t o the committees and s t a f f t o address. Thank you f o r your concerns. 


Michael Engeiberger 
Common Counci l Vice Pres ident 
D i s t r i c t #2 Alderperson 
C i t y o f Stoughton 
608-444-5990 
MEngelberger^ci.stoughton.wi.us 


From: John Morgan <1pmorgan(g)uwalumni.com> 
To: Mike Engeiberger 
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2015 4:00 PM 
Subjec t : Thanks 


Sounds l i k e t h i n g s went w e l l w i t h the d i s cus s ion about park i n g . Laura i s a grea t one have i n 
on t h a t d i s c u s s i o n s ince she's been i n v o l v e d w i t h the s t o r e from t h e get-go. So thanks again 
f o r t h e quick response and a t t e n t i o n t o t h i n g s . Sounds l i k e t h i n g s can't get moving u n t i l the 
s p r i n g , and t h a t ' s understandable. I t w i l l be grea t t o have i t on the calendar and know t h a t 
w e ' l l have more s h o r t term p a r k i n g on the hor i z on . 


Also , I r e a l l y don't want t o become a squeaky wheel c o n s t i t u e n t , but something e l s e occurred 
t o me t h i s morning t h a t ' s somewhat r e l a t e d t o t h i s o t h e r i ssue o f downtown business t r a f f i c , 
but I'm coming from an i n d i v i d u a l c i t i z e n w i t h t h i s one. I don't know i f you've ever no t i ced 
t h i s , but the crosswalk ramps along Main St . a f t e r snows are t e r r i b l y p o l i c e d . Walking my dog 
t h i s morning, I n o t i c e d how very badly packed w i t h i c e and snow they are. I worry about the 
e f f e c t t h a t has on pedes t r ian t r a f f i c f o r downtown business and a l so wonder i f the c i t y could 
be l o o k i n g a t a l a w s u i t i f someone took a s p i l l and broke a bone. I take care o f the ramp a t 
our crosswalk o u t s i d e our house and j u s t added some s a l t t h i s morning. I t ' s f r e e o f snow and 
safe t o walk r i g h t through. Vet every s i n g l e Main St. crosswalk ramp I passed today i s 
covered i n snow or i c e . 


Again, i t ' s c o i n c i d e n t a l t h a t I'm p e s t e r i n g you w i t h two t h i n g s i n a couple o f weeks. But 
I've wondered about t h e crosswalk i s sue every year and thought I 'd p o i n t i t out t o you. Some 
years , b i g s n o w f a l l s are never removed and the snow j u s t packs i n t o a burm t h a t has t o be 
hopped over, e v e n t u a l l y t u r n i n g t o i c e . I f you walked up and down Main t h i s eve on e i t h e r 
s i d e , you'd be i n f o r a w i l d game o f hopscotch and s l i p p e r y f o o t i n g . That j u s t doesn't seem 
c o o l , c o n s i d e r i n g the c i t y has so much going on downtown these days and we're f i g h t i n g t o 
s tay a t t r a c t i v e as a community f o r v i s i t o r s and new r e s i d e n t s . 


Thanks f o r l i s t e n i n g on a l l of t h i s s t u f f . 


Hi Mike, 


Dohn 
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CITY OF STOUGHTON    RODNEY J. SCHEEL 


DEPARTMENT OF      DIRECTOR 


PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT 
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589 


 


(608) 873-6619     www.ci.stoughton.wi.us 


 


 


 


 


Date:  November 25, 2015 


 


To:  Public Works Committee  


  Public Safety Committee 


 


From:  Rodney J. Scheel 


  Director of Planning & Development 


 


Subject: Sidewalk and Crosswalk Ramp Snow Removal 


 


It has come to my attention that your committee will be discussing a concern raised by Mr. John 


Morgan related to crosswalk ramp snow removal.  (See attached email)  This topic involves 


several aspects for you consider when contemplating changes to ordinances or practices.  Under 


the current ordinance snow is required to be removed from sidewalks by 9:00 a.m. on the second 


day after the snow stops.  The Department of Planning & Development provides inspection and 


enforcement services for sidewalk snow removal with a primary goal of compliance. 


 


First, it is appropriate to consider private sidewalk snow removal requirements for property 


owners.  I have attached the adopted ordinance ( Sec. 64-13) that was modified after much Public 


Works Committee evaluation in 2010.   Ironically, at that time, there was a concern that notices 


and citations were being issued too quickly and thus the current version was adopted that added 


one more day before a property owner would be in violation.  At the same time, the Planning 


Department worked with the Committee to outline the attached enforcement procedure based on 


the new ordinance.  Even using this procedure, we do not have unlimited staff resources to 


commit to snow removal enforcement.   


 


Clarification of crosswalk ramps may need to be considered in the ordinance.  The ordinance 


speaks to parcels abutting on a public sidewalk shall be maintained by the property owner.  


There is not explicit discussion about crosswalk ramps in our ordinance; however, it is identified 


in some other community ordinances. 


 


Second, crosswalk ramps discharge at the street edge.  It seems that snow in the street at the 


ramp cannot be delegated to the property owner for maintenance.  Certainly, many property 


owners do attempt to create a clearing that doesn’t stop at the end of the ramp, but it seems their 


obligation would only be for the ramp (See above suggestion that the ordinance may need to be 


reinforced to include ramp language.)   Following many events, the Street Department pays 


special attention to the downtown district and hauls away the accumulated snow along the curb 


and at corners.  Street Superintendent Manthe can provide better insight into their snow removal 


practices for streets throughout the City including downtown. 



http://www.ci.stoughton.wi.us/





 


Please let me know if there is additional background you would like me to prepare for your 


consideration. 


 


CC: Mayor Donna Olson 


 Street Superintendent Karl Manthe 


 Police Chief Greg Leck 
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From: John Morgan <jpmorgan@uwalumni.com> 
To: Mike Engelberger  
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2015 4:00 PM 
Subject: Thanks 
 
Hi Mike, 
 
Sounds like things went well with the discussion about parking. Laura is a great one have in on that 
discussion since she’s been involved with the store from the get-go. So thanks again for the quick 
response and attention to things. Sounds like things can’t get moving until the spring, and that’s 
understandable. It will be great to have it on the calendar and know that we’ll have more short term 
parking on the horizon. 
 
Also, I really don’t want to become a squeaky wheel constituent, but something else occurred to me this 
morning that’s somewhat related to this other issue of downtown business traffic, but I’m coming from 
an individual citizen with this one. I don’t know if you’ve ever noticed this, but the crosswalk ramps 
along Main St. after snows are terribly policed. Walking my dog this morning, I noticed how very badly 
packed with ice and snow they are. I worry about the effect that has on pedestrian traffic for downtown 
business and also wonder if the city could be looking at a lawsuit if someone took a spill and broke a 
bone. I take care of the ramp at our crosswalk outside our house and just added some salt this morning. 
It’s free of snow and safe to walk right through. Yet every single Main St. crosswalk ramp I passed today 
is covered in snow or ice. 
 
Again, it’s coincidental that I’m pestering you with two things in a couple of weeks. But I’ve wondered 
about the crosswalk issue every year and thought I’d point it out to you. Some years, big snowfalls are 
never removed and the snow just packs into a burm that has to be hopped over, eventually turning to 
ice. If you walked up and down Main this eve on either side, you’d be in for a wild game of hopscotch 
and slippery footing. That just doesn’t seem cool, considering the city has so much going on downtown 
these days and we’re fighting to stay attractive as a community for visitors and new residents. 
 
Thanks for listening on all of this stuff. 
 
John 
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CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR


PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


Date: April 29, 2010


To: Public Works Committee


From: Michael P. Stacey
Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner


Subject: PROPOSED PROCEDURE FOR SNOW REMOVAL VIOLATIONS


I am providing a proposed procedure for City Staff to handle snow removal violations per section 64-13.


1. City Staff will wait until 9:00 am, 2 days after a snowfall has ended to inspect properties for snow
removal violations per the proposed ordinance 64-13 amendment. (provided)


2. Once a violation is found, City Staff will document, photograph and send a letter to the property
owner and if the owner does not live at the property a carbon copy of the letter will also be sent to
the current tenant. There will only be one letter sent per season. (see attached example)


3. In order to allow the letters to get to the respective owners/tenants, City Staff will wait 9:00 am, 3
days after the letter is sent to re-inspect the properties. If the property is still in violation, City
Staff will document, photograph and issue a citation to the owner of the property. If there is
another snowfall within the 3 day waiting period, City Staff will allow until 9:00 am, 2 days after
the snowfall to re-inspect and issue a citation if a violation still exists. The current minimum
citation amount is $177.00.


4. After a citation has been issued, City Staff will wait until 9:00 am, 3 days after the citation is
mailed to re-inspect the property. If the property is still in violation and there have not been
additional snowfalls, City Staff will either remove the snow or contract to remove the snow and
send a bill to the owner. If there is another snowfall within the 3 day waiting period, City Staff
will wait until 9:00 am, 2 days after the snowfall to remove the snow if a violation still exists. The
current minimum cost for snow removal is $170.00.


5. When there is a foreclosure or vacant property situation where an owner cannot be located, City
Staff will either remove the snow or contract to remove the snow and place the charges on the tax
roll.


If you have any questions please contact me at 608-646-0421


cc. Director of Planning and Development Rodney Scheel
Street Superintendent Karl Manthe
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CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589 (608) 873-6619
www.cityofstoughton.com/planning fax: (608) 873-5519


Date Sent


Property Owner
Street Address
City, State, Zip


RE: NOTICE: SNOW REMOVAL VIOLATION AT ADDRESS, STOUGHTON.


Dear Property Owner:


This letter serves as notice of a violation found at the property you own at ADDRESS, Stoughton,
regarding Ordinance Section 64-13 Snow and Ice Removal, of the Stoughton Municipal Code as
follows:


Municipal Code Sec. 64-13(a) Snow and ice removal, states; “The occupant or owner of any lot or
parcel abutting on a public sidewalk shall remove therefrom by 9 a.m. on the second day following a
snowfall, all snow, dirt, rubbish or refuse matter, and sprinkle with a material to prevent slipping. (For
example: a snowfall occurs on Monday, the occupant or owner would have until 9 a.m. Wednesday).
If the occupant or owner does not comply with this section, the street commissioner or designee may
issue a citation and may cause the work to be done and the expense reported to the city Finance
Director, who shall annually enter such expense on the tax roll as a special tax against the lot or parcel
of land. The owner or occupant shall also be subject to a forfeiture for each violation of this section,
with penalties as set forth in section 1-3. Each day a violation continues shall constitute a separate
violation.”


This will be the only notice that will be sent this season regarding this violation. If the snow is not
removed from the public sidewalk at PROPERTY ADDRESS, Stoughton by DATE (THREE DAYS
FROM NOTICE SENT DATE), as property owner, you will be subject to a penalty per section 1-3. If
after a citation has been issued, the snow has not been removed within 3 days, the City will remove the
snow and bill the property owner. If there is another snowfall within the 3 days after a citation is
issued, the City will allow 2 days after that snowfall to remove the snow if a violation exists.







 Page 2


If you have any questions or concerns regarding this notice please call me at 608-646-0421


I am available Monday – Friday 7:30am to 4:30pm


Sincerely,
City of Stoughton


Michael P. Stacey
Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner


cc. TENANT (IF NECESSARY)
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AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND SECTION 64-13(a)
OF THE STOUGHTON MUNICIPAL CODE


The Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, do ordain as follows:


1. Section 64-13(a) of the Stoughton Municipal Code is hereby amended and shall read as
follows:


Sec. 64-13. Snow and ice removal.
(a) The occupant or owner of any lot or parcel abutting on a public sidewalk shall remove therefrom
by 9 a.m. on the day on the second day following a snowfall, all snow, dirt, rubbish or refuse matter,
and sprinkle ice with a material to prevent slipping. (For example: a snowfall occurs on Monday, the
occupant or owner would have until 9 a.m. Wednesday). If the occupant or owner does not comply
with this section, the street commissioner or designee may issue a citation and may cause the work to
be done and the expense reported to the city Finance Director, who shall annually enter such expense
on the tax roll as a special tax against the lot or parcel of land. The owner or occupant shall also be
subject to a forfeiture for each violation of this section, with penalties as set forth in § 1-3. Each day a
violation continues shall constitute a separate violation.
(b) No snow or ice removed from private property shall be deposited in the public ways in areas
expected to be cleared by the city. This would include, but would not be limited to, pushing snow or
ice across a public roadway or sidewalk; pushing or carrying and depositing snow or ice on a public
way expected to be maintained for pedestrian or vehicular traffic; and the blowing or throwing of snow
or ice onto a pedestrian or vehicular area. Violation of any of these provisions may result in penalties
as set forth in § 1-3. Each day a violation continues shall constitute a separate violation. If the
occupant or owner does not comply with this section, the street commissioner may cause the work to
be done and the expense reported to the city clerk who shall annually enter such expense on the tax roll
as a special tax against the lot or parcel of land.
(c) No snow or ice shall be deposited on private property without the owners consent. Violation of
this provision may result in penalties as set forth in § 1-3. Each day the violation continues shall
constitute a separate violation.


2. This ordinance shall take effect upon its passage and publication.


Adopted on roll call at a regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of Stoughton held on the
day of , 2010.


VOTE: APPROVED:


Ayes: ________________________
Donna L. Olson, Mayor


Noes:


Adopted: ATTEST:


Published: __________________________
Luann J. Alme, City Clerk
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